Freedom of Information Act 2000 – fire doors
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Can you detail how many fire doors have been installed in properties under your management that have been supplied by the following companies:

Manse Masterdor

Masterdor Limited

Specialist Building Products Limited, trading as Permadoor

Solar Windows Limited

Birtley Group Limited, trading as Bowater by Birtley

Have you taken any action to remove fire doors supplied by these companies since the Ministry for Housing, Communities and Local Government announced these five suppliers have now been identified as failing to meet requisite fire performance standards.

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/action-to-address-recent-fire-door-issues

Have any doors supplied by these companies been removed before the announcement.
Answer: 
Leicester City Council can confirm that they have purchased and fitted fire doors from Specialist Building Products Limited, who trade as Permadoor.

The Permadoor product which has failed government tests was glazed, while other unglazed Permadoor products passed the same test. 

Specialist Building Products Limited was first incorporated in 1976 and therefore Leicester City Council is working with Permadoor to determine how many installations might be affected.  

We understand that Permadoor are working to develop a course of action required to achieve the necessary performance, and that Permadoor have scheduled further testing to provide the necessary evidence to the MHCLG. Leicester City Council expects to receive their manufacturer recommended plan of action shortly.

In the meantime, the National Fire Chiefs Council has advised that the additional risk to public safety is low, as even when not meeting full resistance standards fire doors will provide some protection from the spread of fire and are part of layered fire protection systems within buildings. In relation to the specific fire door used in MHCLG testing, Permadoor have confirmed the test failure occurred on a glazed door with the leaf opening away from the fire. The failure occurred at 20 minutes when the glass broke. The same door tested with the leaf opening towards the fire passed giving the required 30 minutes protection.
Leicester City Council typically replaces fire doors if they become irreparably compromised. So far, Leicester City Council has not needed to replace any fire doors as a result of MHCLG tests. However, we are monitoring both Permadoor’s and MHCLC’s ongoing investigations, and we will carry out remedial works including replacements where necessary.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

